CITY OF PARK HILLS
INFRASTRUCTURE AND PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES FROM THURSDAY, July 11, 2024 MEETING

1. GPS misdirection
Neither the Committee nor the individual members of it have reached out to Google or other providers to

address this issue. Councilman Shields is checking with Chief Stanley to see if he's done anything. Once
this information is received, Councilman Shields will reach back out to Stacee Hans of KYTC.

2. Pavement condition report
This report remains a work in progress. The Committee suggested adding traffic counts to the grid.

3. Traffic count
Dan continues to provide traffic counts. The next targets will be Cleveland at Park Road and St. Joseph

Avenue. The Committee also requested that Dan buy another counting strip.

4. Addressing speed at the intersection of Lawton and Audubon
Councilman Shields will check with Mayor Zembrodt on this issue and report back to the Committee.

5. Discussion: Committee’s focus for FY24-25
Committee members shared their ideas on various items to focus on in FY24-25. They included:

e Developing a “Your Tax Dollars at Work” sign to place at construction areas funded by the city
that so residents can see what their taxes are being used for.
e Safety and traffic maintenance plan for the Sleepy Hollow deep fix.

6. North Arlington Sidewalk
The Committee asked that Committee Member, Jim Jenkins, meet with Mayor Zembrodt and Jay Bayer to

discuss options for this sidewalk.

7. Connectivity on Dixie at North Arlington
Dan discussed a plan for turning the drainage ditch into a walkable surface on Dixie Highway from North

Arlington to the old Colonial Bakery parking lot.



